
Fire District #4 Auxiliary 

May 11, 2022 Meeting Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Rocky Eastman with the flag salute.  In attendance were:  Carole 

Alexander, Ron Alexander, Rob Alexander, Rocky Eastman, Richard Gray,  Ayden Decker, Debbie Mobley, 

Dean Farrens and Bob McCoy.   

• Secretaries Report 

The minutes of the April 13, 2022 meeting stand approved as emailed.  Correspondence included a thank you 

card from Rocky for the donation for door prizes for the Awards Banquet and a thank you letter from the Leukemia 

& Lymphoma Society/Stair Climb for the $250.00 donation.   

• Treasurers Report 

The treasures report was given by Carole Alexander.  Per the hand out, the previous balance in the checking 

account was $3,418.25.  Accounts payable was; $23.20 for stamps Debbie purchased.  No receivables this 

month in checking.  Previous balance in savings was $19,127.36.  Receivables was an interest payment of 

$1.41.  Total all accounts to date is $22,525.82.  Rocky advised we will be receiving our annual maintenance 

check from the District of $2,500.00 later this month.  Rocky presented (with detailed explanation and receipts) 

an invoice in the amount of $635.72 for the Auxiliary portion for the Banquet.  Payment was given.         

• Old Business 

 

The T-shirt order is now complete.  Rocky presented an invoice in the amount of $1,498.00.  Payment was 

made.  Discussion took place on the Banquet.  The Family Feud entertainment was a hit, all enjoyed.  

Suggestions are always welcome for next year.   Rocky has confirmation from Phil Tonn that they will create a 

combat course for this years Fair.  This will be for the children on Kids Day (Friday).   
      

• New Business 

 

There will be a recruit graduation consisting of mostly City of College Place students, therefore they will take 

care of the refreshments.  There will be a pinning on June 15th at 6:00pm for four new members.  It was decided 

the Auxiliary will provide refreshments of cookies and punch,  If anyone is interested in making a batch of cookies 

for this event, please reply to Debbie.   

   

• Chiefs Report 

 

Rocky presented Carole and Ron Alexander an Auxiliary pin since they could not attend the Banquet.  Also 

presented the group at hand, their Banquet gift which is a zip up sweatshirt with District logo.  The women's 

came in extremely small so when the meeting is adjourned members will try on for sizing/distribution.   The 

camera committee consists of: Megan, Rocky, Debbie, Ayden and Richard.  The first meeting will be on Tuesday, 

May 17th at 1:00pm.   

 

• With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 PM 

 

• The next meeting will be held on June 8, 2022 at 6:00 PM 

 

• Submitted by Debbie Mobley; Auxiliary Secretary 

 


